

UTAH VALLEY UNIVERSITY

COMPUTER SCIENCE

November 29, 2010

Group D RTP Committee Utah Valley University Orem, Utah 84058

Dear Committee Members,

I am writing to express my strong support for the promotion of Mr. Chuck Allison to the rank of Professor in the Computer Science Department at Utah Valley University.

As a colleague, it has been my pleasure to have worked with Mr. Allison for the last ten years. He is an excellent professor who is truly committed to his work. He is always interested in the welfare of students and takes an active role in curriculum development.

Mr. Allison is very personable and professional in his behavior within the workplace. He works very well with his colleagues and is very supportive of our programs, goals and plans for growth. He is constantly working on improving his professional knowledge and skills.

He has served on a variety of Departmental committees and could always be counted on to do his share and to provide useful input. Mr. Allison has also been very active in faculty senate for a number of years and he has done an excellent job serving as the chair of the faculty senate.

Mr. Allison's contribution to the Department of Computer Science, College of Technology and Computing and the entire university has been outstanding, and I give my strongest support for his promotion to the rank of Professor.

Sincerely,

Afsaneh Minaie, Ph.D.

Afranch Minaie

Professor